
 

 

President’s Message 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Gloria Mauno: Newsletter Editor 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

September 2017 

Patchwork Post 

 Board Meeting  

Monday, August 28, 6:00 pm at  

Charleen Renne’s home.   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM,  

 

Meetings 

Annie Smith 

Lecture/Meeting:  September 11, 2017 

Workshop: Tuesday 9/12/2017 

 

Linda Pohlenz 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 9, 2017 

Workshops: Saturday 10/14/2017 

 

Mickey Dupre 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 13, 2017 

Workshop: Monday 11/13/2017  

 

Shelley Swanland 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  8, 2018 

Workshop: Sunday 1/7/2018 

 

Ann Turley 

Lecture/Meeting:  February 12, 2018 

Workshop: Saturday. 2/17/2018 

 

Sylvia Davis 

Lecture/Meeting:  April 9, 2018 

Workshop: Sunday. 4/8/2018 

 

Mike McNamara 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 14, 2018 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/15/2018 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

We are ready for an exciting new year in our beloved “old” place. Thankfully, we are back 

at Garden Road Elementary School, same time and same 2nd Monday of the month, except 

for April, which will be the 3rd Monday. Because Poway schools will be closed the 2nd 

Monday in April, we moved the meeting to the 3rd Monday and still have the school 

meeting location. 

Our first meeting is September 11. Mary Tabar has lined up an outstanding list of speakers 

for this year starting with Annie Smith. Her workshop will be on Tuesday, September 12, 

from 10:00 am - 4:00 pm at Paradise Sewing. Workshop attendees will make a small sample 

of three different ways to do machine appliqué. Sounds like a deal to me! 

As you all probably know, Paradise Sewing is moving to a new location. We will still be 

able to have the September workshop at the old location since their lease is paid through 

that month. It is a relief to know that, besides the fabrics, notions, machines and services 

they provide, they will remain in Poway and that there will still be a classroom for Sit ’n’ 

Sews and for our workshops. Yea, Jinny!! 

Thanks to everyone for your support last year during our vagabond meeting place trials. 

We have excellent liability insurance, another wonderful group of women serving on the 

Board, and fabulous Friendship members. So let’s get on with it. 

Let’s renew ourselves with new ideas and experiences on our quilting journeys!! 

Happy Quilting, 

Charleen 

Our REFRESHMENT TABLE is back! 

You’re all welcome to bring your favorite goodies to share… 

Let’s make our first meeting back at Garden Road 

Super delicious! 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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2016/2017 Board 

Membership 
Welcome back everyone.  There is a membership form 

on Page 4 of this newsletter.  Please have a check or 

cash ($35) ready upon arrival for your renewal. 

Thanks!  Michele and Grace 

Membership Chairs 

President                                              Charleen Renne  

President Elect                                        Candy Mittag  

Secretary                                              Colleen McCune  

Treasurer                                  Dianne Decker-Hauser  

Programs 2017/2018                                  Mary Tabar  

Programs 2018/2019                             Jennifer Shults 

Workshop Assistant                                            OPEN 

Membership         Michele Cassidy & Grace Steinway  

Philanthropy     Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton 

Librarians                      Holly Torres, Yvonne Gagne  

Hospitality                                                            OPEN 

Sharing/Photographer                                         OPEN 

Webmaster                                                Shelly Gragg 

Newsletter Editor                                    Gloria Mauno 

Parliamentarian                                   Suzy Weinbach 

UFO Challenge        Elaine Swatniki, Marilyn Garner 

Opportunity of the Month                           Sue Busch  

Opportunity Quilt                                   Emma Castor 

Retreats                  Colleen McCune, Ninnette Turner  

Media/PR/Advertising                                Barb Dacy  

Phone Tree/4th of July                       Margaret Byrne  

Banner Custodian                                 Marilyn Garner 

Mailing                                                       Amy Wazny 

New Member Hostess                                            OPEN 

Door Prizes                                                     Everyone! 

Library News 

We are thrilled to be returning to our Favorite Location!!   

Many thanks to our amazing Board members for getting us 

"home" again! 

And...to celebrate our return, we will be having a giant  

When we are given book donations - we either put the books into our 

permanent library OR we offer them for sale.  These sales provide 

money for us to purchase brand new releases.   Please stop by the 

tables just outside the door to shop for some amazing bargains!! 

We purchased several brand new books over the summer months 

that are now part of our library: 

ADVENTURES IN HEXAGONS 

FESTIVE FALL QUILTS 

NEW YORK BEAUTIES & FLYING GEESE 

RAINBOW QUILTS FOR SCRAP LOVERS 

STAINED GLASS QUILTS REIMAGINED 

THE BIG BOOK OF STRIP QUILTS 

WONDERFUL ONE-PATCH QUILTS 

Plus the following donated books have also been added to the guild 

library: 

501 QUILT BLOCKS - A TREASURY OF PATTERNS FOR 

PATCHWORK & APPLIQUE 

CLASSIC QUILTING - SASHIKO 

COTTON THEORY QUILTING - VOL 1 & 2  (Betty Cotton) 

FOOLPROOF MACHINE QUILTING (Mary Mashuta) 

MACHINE EMBROIDERY AND MORE 

QUICK QUILTS USING QUICK BIAS 

Please e-mail or call Yvonne, Marilyn or Holly if you would like to 

reserve any of these books for the Sept meeting. 

See you at the Library Table! 

Yvonne Gagne 

Marilyn Kirschen 

Holly Torrez 

$1.00 Shop In The Dark Book Sale!!! 
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Programs—September 2017 

Hello Quilters, 

We must get back to lectures and workshops!  With July and 

August having no meetings-I get excited for the new year 

starting in September.  I know this fall will fly by fast with our 

great speakers we have hired this year.  Well, every guild goes 

through changes, and this year our change is relocating our 

workshops.  The September workshop is still going to be at 

Paradise Sewing, 12639 Poway Road.  The board will keep 

everyone up to date as a new location (for WORKSHOPS 

only!)  becomes known.  Here are details for the next few 

lectures and workshops: 

LECTURE: Understanding Color with Annie Smith Monday @ 

7pm Sept. 11, 2017  

WORKSHIP: Absolutely Essential Machine Applique with 

Annie Smith, Tuesday, Sept. 12, 10:00 – 4:00, Paradise Sewing. 

$35 members/$45 non-members. 

LECTURE: All Dolled Up/ Using Your Stash with Linda 

Pohlenz, Monday @ 7pm Oct. 9, 2017  

WORKSHOP: Hinge Workshop with Linda Pohlenz, Saturday, 

Oct. 14, 10:00 – 4:00  $35 members/$45 non-members. 

LECTURE; Tip, Tricks, & Other Stuff with Mickey Depre, 

Monday @ 7pm Nov. 13, 2017  

WORKSHOP: Pieced Hexies Buffet with Mickey Depre, 

Monday, Nov. 13, 10:00 – 4:00 $45 members/$55 non-members. 

If you are interested in signing up for these workshops, give me 

a call or email.  

Be sure to pick up our new brochure for the year.  It is white, 

with a very cute photo of a workshop last year.  This brochure 

gives a description of each workshop. 

Thanks for being a member of Friendship Quilters of San 

Diego!  Let’s learn some new techniques! 

Mary Tabar 

Program Chair 

858-472-4657 or marytabar@gmail.com 

August & September Birthdays 

Aug 07 MACHELE BALLATORE 

Aug 07 NINETTE TURNER 

Aug 08 GLORIA MAUNO 

Aug 12 IRIS WILLIAMS 

Aug 15 NADYA GAIL WOELFER 

Aug 23 MICHAEL DWYER 

Aug 27 KATHY BRUBAKER 

Sep 03 NANCY BREISCH 

Sep 14 ED ESTRIN 

Sep 18 CAROL GIESING 

Sep 19 NADINE ENSEY 

Sep 23 LISA BIGELOW 

Sep 25 HOPE CAMPBELL 

Sep 28 JERRE MAYER 

Sep 29 PEGGY CASTOR 

October Retreat 

The Guild’s Fall Quilt Retreat is October 20-22 at the  

Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center.   

We still have openings available, so come and visit us 

at the September Guild meeting to register.   

The cost of a single room is $385,  

Double is $285, and a triple is $255.   

Hope to see you there! 



 

 

Treasury Report 

If you have any suggestions for a 

business to advertise in our monthly 

guild newsletter, please contact 

Barb Dacy.   

Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 

Thank you! 

Advertising 

There are openings for Annie Smith’s 

Workshop on September 12th!  Please come 

join the fun.  Sign up at the Programs Table! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjTjumr9_3VAhVJ92MKHTVKCLUQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fauribuzz.wordpress.com%2F2017%2F05%2F14%2Flove-is-spoken-here-by-annie-smith%2F&psig=AFQjCNF-KB3xbl6hlQIjAYXYjr


 

 

How great are these photos?!?   

In the first photo, a dear little boy points to the 

picture of his deployed daddy on a Kid Comfort quilt 

which we donated.  

The second picture is two sets of our placemats, ready 

to be delivered by Meals on Wheels, to a homebound 

recipient on his/her birthday.   

We have been donating five  quilts each month to the 

Armed Services YMCA Kid Comfort quilt project.  

We donated 35 placemats to Meals on Wheels this 

summer.  

We also delivered six quilts to Elizabeth Hospice and 

five to Project Linus. I wish you all could see the 

reaction when I am fortunate to deliver these. The 

people “Ooohhh” and “Ahhhh” over the beautiful 

work that you do.  

Thank you so much! Keep them coming!   

If you took  Christmas placemat kits at the June 

meeting, please try to deliver them at the September 

meeting.  

Thank you again. 

Ruth & Karla 

If you attend the San Diego Quilt Show… as you enter 

please mention that you are from the Friendship Quilter’s 

Guild of San Diego.   

Why?  Because they offer a $250 Prize to the guild that has 

the most attendees!   

The Opportunity of the Month is asking for 

your donations.  Do you have supplies, kits, 

fabric, patterns, books, or other items you no 

longer use, maybe have double of, or have no 

use for?  Donating them to the Opportunity of 

the Month can help our guild earn money.  

Your donations will be added to the gift 

basket drawings held each month at our 

meeting.  Please see  Sue Busch for more info.  

All donations accepted.  Thank you! 

Opportunity of the Month 

              DON’T FORGET! 

         IF YOUR BIRTHDAY  

  IS IN AUGUST OR SEPTEMBER 

       BRING A DOOR PRIZE  

Philanthropy 
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Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 
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Thank you to all of the amazing volunteers who helped out over the summer to cut, piece, assemble and applique this year's 

opportunity quilt, Supernova. Here's a sneak peak of the completed top--if you come to September's guild meeting, you 

might even see the finished product!  

We will be displaying Supernova at the San Diego Quilt Show at the end of September and need volunteers to staff the table 

and sell tickets for all three days. I'll need volunteers to sign up for 2 hours shifts throughout the show. If you're planning on 

attending the show anyway, a shift at our table is a great way to break up your day! We need at LEAST one person to cover 

each shift, but two would be ideal. Contact me with a time you'd like to sign up for! 

 Shifts:  

 Quilt setup Thursday morning 

 Thursday, September 28th from 10am-12pm, 12pm-2pm, 2pm-4pm, 4pm-6pm 

 Friday, September 29th from 10am-12pm, 12pm-2pm, 2pm-4pm, 4pm-6pm 

 Saturday, September 30th from 9am-11am, 11am-1pm, 1pm-3pm, 3pm-5pm 

 Quilt takedown Saturday at 5pm 

Thank you, 

Emma Castor 

emmacastor@gmail.com 

(858) 248-2839 

Opportunity Quilt & San Diego Quilt Show Volunteer’s 

Opportunity Quilt in Progress!  It’s BEAUTIFUL! 



 

 

Next General Meeting  

September 11, 2017 
 Name Tag 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Birthday Door Prizes 

 Refreshments 

 Membership Renewal 

 

Doors Open  6:00pm 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 


